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PROCEDURED FOR SUBDIVIDISION PLAT REVIEW

The owner/developer of any proposed subdivision that will be served by a private sewage disposal system and/or a water supply other than a public community water supply must submit a “Plat Review Application” provided by the Fulton County Health Department and a plat plan for each lot.  A fee for the proposed subdivision plan and for each lot as established by the Fulton County Board of Health must also be paid upon the health department receiving the application and the plat plan drawings.
Private Sewage Disposal

If private sewage disposal systems are to be used the owner/developer is also responsible for providing soil percolation tests that is performed by a licensed private sewage system installation contractor or registered engineer or a soil investigation performed by an approved certified soil classifier must be provided to the Fulton County Health Department for each lot.

After receipt of the aforementioned items, the Fulton County Health Department will conduct a review of the information provided to determine if each lot is suitable for development based on the Private Sewage Disposal Licensing Act and Code and the Fulton County Health Ordinances Part II Private Sewage Disposal Ordinance.
A proposed subdivision that will be served by a municipal sewer system must provide a letter of acceptance by the provider.

Water Supply

If an individual well, surface water source, semi-private or non-community public water supply, the owner/developer is responsible for identifying the proposed water source for each property and must submit information regarding the type of water source that will be utilized for each lot. 
After receipt of each of the aforementioned items, the Fulton County Health Department will conduct a review of the information provided to determine if each lot is suitable for development based on the Illinois Water Well Construction Code, Surface Water Source Code and the Groundwater Protection Act, any other codes deemed necessary and the Fulton County Health Ordinances Part IV Water Supply Ordinance.

A proposed subdivision that will be served by a public community water system must provide a letter of acceptance by the provider. 

The information is to be recorded on a Subdivision Plat Review Checklist form with any comments and approval or denial of the proposed subdivision being entered.
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